

RAN-1145-46

T.Y.B.Sc. Sem-VI, Examination

March / April - 2019

Language Through Literature

Foundation Course in English

&

Written & Spoken Communication

Time: 2 Hours] [Total Marks: 50

સૂચના : / Instructions

નીચે દર્શાવેલ ☞ નિશાનીવાળી વિગતો ઉત્તરવહી પર અવશ્ય લખવી. Fill up strictly the details of ☞ signs on your answer book	Seat No.:
Name of the Examination:	
▼ T.Y.B.Sc. Sem-VI	
Name of the Subject :	
★ Language Through Literature	
Subject Code No.: 1 1 4 5 & 1 1 4 6	Student's Signature

RAN - 1145

Instruction:

- 1) Figures to the right indicate full marks.
- 2) Indicate clearly the options you attempt.

Q. 1: Answer briefly any five of the following:

(10)

- 1) According to Robert Lynd, how can one go on reading Plutarch and *The Arabian Nights* all one's life?
- 2) What effects did the linnet's song have over the Hail and the North Wind?
- 3) What excuse did Mathilde give her friend after having lost the necklace?
- 4) What happened when Mathilde met Mme. Forester after ten years?
- 5) 'He was one who had an eye for such mysteries.' What are the mysteries mentioned by Thomas Hardy in the poem 'Afterwards'?
- 6) Why did the widow's words make father Gilligan feel humbled?
- 7) What does the poet say about the human soul in the poem 'A Psalm of Life'?

Q. 2: (A) Narrate the story 'The Selfish Giant' in your own words and comment on the last scene in which the little boy and the Giant meet.

(13)

OR

- (B) Discuss in detail Henry Wadsworth Longfellow's perspective on the value of life and what virtues we should incorporate to live everyday meaningfully.
- **Q. 3: (A)** Imagine that you are Ms. Kiran Gurung. Read the advertisement given below and prepare an application with a complete CV in response to it. (13)

ZARA PHARMACEUTICAL INDUSTRY LTD Requires for its Kolkata Unit

A Medical Representative

Qualification: M. Sc.

Competency: Basic knowledge in pharmaceutical chemistry,

fluency in English.

Salary: Commensurate with qualification and experience.

Apply to:

Zara Pharmaceutical Industry Ltd. Sector 4, Industrial Area, Kolkata-78.

OR

(B) Akhandanand Science College of Surat urgently requires an assistant professor in Biology. Prepare an application with complete CV for it. Address the application to the principal of the college.

(13)

Q. 4 (A) Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions that follow it:

(07)

The daily news keeps repeating one particular news in different words again and again hoping people would listen. It is the news about the trouble of our environment. When will these problems be solved? Fortunately some people are working hard to solve them but more hands are desperately required. If you want to join this people, you can choose a career that let you work for the environment. A few options are given below for you to choose from:

One area of careers related to the environment is the media. For instance, if you are a journalist, you can write articles about how people are developing the solar electricity. Another type of journalist is a photojournalist who can take pictures of people planting trees to help to clean the air. If you choose a career as a television journalist, you can create stories about people using alcohol to power their cars etc.

RAN-1145-46] [2]

One form of media that is becoming more important is the internet. If your work is related to the internet, you can set web sites for the environmental organizations, such as the Nature Conservancy etc. You can study communication journalism or media studies to become a journalist.

Careers in medicine can also be helpful in protecting nature. For example, when the sea birds are covered with oil that has leaked into the sea, the veterinarians can save them. It goes without saying that to be a veterinarian one needs to learn a lot of science. These are just a few of the satisfying careers in which you can work for the environment. Those who choose to work for the environment, contribute to lengthen the life of our planet Earth and nothing less.

Questions:

- 1) What news is repeatedly telecast and people hardly take any note of it?
- 2) How can the internet medium be used to solve the problems faced by the environment?
- 3) How can the veterinarians help in protecting nature?
- 4) How can a photojournalist help in protecting nature?
- 5) Careers in medicine can also be helpful in protecting nature. (Convert this statement into an interrogative sentence)
- 6) Make nouns of 'develop' and 'lengthen'.

Q. 4 (B) Rewrite as directed: (Any seven)

(07)

- 1) We have been surrounded by birds all our lives, so feeble is our observation that many of us could not tell whether or not the chaffinch sings.
 - (Insert an appropriate conjunction)
- Every afternoon, when school was over, the children came played with the Giant.(Insert an appropriate conjunction)
- 3) The children are the most beautiful flowers of all. (Change into the positive degree)
- 4) Kishan is more intelligent than any other student of the class. (Change into the superlative degree)
- 5) The diamond necklace was than the Venetian cross of gold. (Fill in the blank with the suitable degree of 'good')
- 6) Give the adjective of 'attract'.
- 7) Give the synonym of 'blunder'.
- 8) Give the noun of 'know'

RAN - 1146

Q-1 Answer in brief: (Any Five)

(10)

- (1) What are many middle class children at the mercy of?
- (2) What, in Rosemary's opinion, felt like a scene straight out of a novel by Dostoevsky?
- (3) For whom Stephen Leacock wants his photograph to be taken with what reason?
- (4) What are the two imposters? How one has to treat them?
- (5) Explain what the poet means by the phrase, 'the bliss of solitude'.
- (6) Does Philip praise the poor girl? What did he praise?
- (7) How did the salesman in the shop treat Rosemary?
- Q-2 'I wandered lonely as a cloud, that floats on high over vales and hills'- (13) Discuss in detail the poem *Daffodils*.

OR

Discuss analytically the story A Cup of Tea.

Q-3 As the purchase manager of your company prepare the official report to buy 100 Laptops. (13)

OR

Prepare a newspaper report on the tree plantation week in your town.

Q-4 (a) Write a review on a new mobile phone launched in the market. (07)

OR

Write a review on the book that you have read recently,

(b) Write an essay on 'India, the next powerful economy in the world'. (07)

OR

Write an essay on the impact of mobile phones on the lives of young people in the present day.